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DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 
Please be advised, there will not be a bulletin on 2/15.  Be 
sure to get your submissions into the Rec Office for any 
article’s sensitive to this time period. 

 
ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

February 4th, our Ice Cream Social this month will be 
Strawberry Shortcake Sundae.  Tickets are $3 and will be 
available at the Rec Desk.  We serve promptly at 1:00 pm. 
 

BREAKFAST 
Our next breakfast will be held on February 7th.  This month’s 
menu consists of pancakes, biscuits and sausage gravy, fruit 
cup, Danish, juice and coffee.  Tickets are $6 and will be 
available at the Rec Desk.  We serve promptly at 9:00 a.m. 

 
PLEASE NOTE:  FITNESS GAMES 

PICKLEBALL:  The order of play is posted on the Pickleball 
Bulletin Board behind the HOA shed.  There are 2 groups of 
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men and 2 groups of women.  Please check your starting 
time. 
GOLF with handicap:  Tee times are now posted in the tiki 
hut. 

 
ELECTRONIC GIFT QUESTION AND ANSWER SEMINAR 

Are you confused while trying to set up DOT, Alexa, 
ChromeCast, Fire Stick, Amazon Prime, Blue Tooth, WiFi, 
Blue-ray, Ethernet, DVD, Smart TV’s and Roku?  Or are you 
just having issues getting your email on your new phone?  
Can’t use your  
TV remote controls?  Then this is the place for you.  For one 
hour on Wednesday, January 23rd at 1pm in the PowWow 
room, I will hold a question and answer session.  Bring your 
devices and manuals.  I will try to address as many technical 
issues as possible…  submitted by Bob McNulty 

 
FAIRWAYS FLEA MARKET 

Our sister community is having their flea market on Saturday, 
2/2/19 from 9 am til 1 pm.  Go early to enjoy the huge 
selection and best prices in town. 
 

THE LATEST ON OUR COMMUNITY CRUISE  
The cruise line has recalled the unsold cabins from our 
group.  If you are interested to learn more about this cruise 
and to sign up, give Jean Russ a call at 724-443-0990.  She 
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can go over all the details and answer any questions you may 
have. There are only 16 seats remaining on the bus. Please 
make your decision now as we will not be adding another 
bus. 
. 

NHN MEETING FOR ALL CAPTAINS AND HELPERS 
There will be a Neighbors Helping Neighbors meeting for ALL 
captains and helpers working on the Emergency Information 
Forms on Wednesday, January 30th at 1:00 in the Pow Wow 
Room.  Please mark your calendars as we are hoping you can 
all attend.  If not, please contact either Gerrie @ 461-4810 or 
Ja @ 616-635-1055.  We can always use more help with the 
Emergency Information Forms Update Program, if you would 
like to help us, please come on that day.  You will be 
welcomed.  
You can always call us before to see what it entails if you like. 
 

FREE SEMINAR SPONSORED BY NHN 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors is sponsoring a seminar 
presented by Attorney Marie Conforti on Friday, February 8th 
from 2 – 4 pm in the auditorium.  Marie Conforti is an Elder 
Care and Elder Law Attorney and her topics will include Wills 
and Living Trusts, Powers of Attorney and Living Wills, Estate 
Taxes, Medicaid, Probate and Special Needs Trusts.  Marie 
Conforti gave a seminar here at SLCCV about two years ago 
and it was well attended.  Please don’t miss this opportunity 
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to have all your questions answered by an experienced 
attorney who is very knowledgeable in the needs of our 
senior community.  Hope to see you there. 

 
HOA SEEKS NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICERS 

The HOA Nominating Committee is seeking volunteers for 
the office of Secretary and Communications.  If you would 
like to volunteer please see any of the following members of 
the committee:  Mitch Vitelli, Mary Madden, Norm Janelle, 
Paul Holden and Lew Evans.  These positions would take 
effect in April 2019. 

HOA MEMBERSHIPS 
2019 Memberships will be sold on Monday Mornings in the 
card room from 8:30 – 9:30, as well as the next Happy Hour 
on 1/18/19.  You can always drop off your $3 membership 
fee at the Rec Desk in an envelope with your name, address 
and phone number included.  If you have recently submitted 
your dues and did not receive your membership card, please 
check the small box near the vending machines. 

 
COP APPRECIATION NIGHT 

On January 29th at 5:00, the COP will have another pot luck 
dinner, byob and table settings as well as a dish to share.  
There will be a 50/50 and a couple of great raffle prizes.  The 
Command Staff of the Sheriff’s Dept. will be in attendance to 
keep us updated. 
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PICKLEBALL COURTS 

The Pickleball courts are reserved for Saturday, Jan 26th (rain 
date Jan 27th from 8 – 12 for the Coach Mo Clinic.  This event 
is for Ticket Holders Only!  Attendees are invited for Coffee 
and donuts starting at 8:30, the clinic will begin at 9:00.  
Remember to bring a paddle and pickleball. 
 

PICKLEBALL 
Due to scheduling conflicts, there will be no new player 
clinics until February 9th.  At that time, lessons will be at 
10:30 on Saturdays.  The Pickleball Club supplies balls and 
paddles for the clinic which is specifically for people who 
have never played before. 

TENNIS CLUB 50’s DANCE 
Get your poodle skirts and blue suede shoes ready for the 
50’s dance January 26 from 7 – 10 pm.  Due to a scheduling 
error, Just Us will not be the entertainment.  We have hired 
DJ Jimboand, as luck would have it, 50’s music is forte!   This 
will be open seating, tickets are $7 each and are available at 
the Rec Desk.  BYOB and snacks. 

 
TENNIS CLUB WINE & CHEESE TOURNAMENT 

After our tournament, we meet in the auditorium for wine 
and cheese.  BYOB.  Each attendee needs to pay $2.00 to 
either of these ladies; Judy Vitelli, Ellin Gallagher or Joyce 
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Harris prior to the event.  We look forward to seeing you. 
 

MICHIGAN CLUB 
Our next get together with a pot luck meal will be February 
14th (2nd Tuesday) in the arts and crafts room.  Come visit at 
5:00 prior to the meal at 6:00.  Remember your own place 
setting plus food dish to share, BYOB.  Coffee is provided.  
Bring pennies for evening game and/or play euchre if you 
prefer.  Ever been from MI??  Come and Enjoy!! 

 
APPLEKNOCKERS 

A sign-up sheet is posted outside the card room for the 
January meeting. It will be a pot luck dinner on 1/25 at 5:00 
in the auditorium.  Bring your own beverages and place 
setting.  If you have not already paid the 2018-2019 
membership dues, please bring $5 per person to the 
meeting to bring you into active status.  If you have 
questions, call Ann Storandt at 305-394-0680 

SQUARE DANCE BENEFIT FOR HOSPICE 
Saturday, February 2, 2019 from 7 – 9 pm in the auditorium.  
A benefit square dance sponsored by the New England Club 
is open to anyone and everyone.  No experience or partner is 
necessary.  Just watching the proceedings will raise your 
spirits.  Line dancing also.  No tables are set up, only chairs 
on the perimeter.  Free coffee and homemade cookies…no 
alcohol please.  Tickets are $5 each and will be sold in the 
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card room from 8:30 – 9:30 on Monday, January 14, 21 and 
28.  Gerrie Purcell always has tickets on her, so feel free to 
ask.  This event has been a sell out for years. 

 
AUCTION ITEMS FOR HOSPICE SQUARE DANCE 

This year’s auction will be a little different.  Fewer prizes, but 
concentrate on quality…services…gift cards (i.e. gas, food, 
salon services, etc. and new personally made craft items.  
Please donate what you feel you would like to receive..  A 
table will be set up at the  New England Club’s next meeting 
on Tuesday, January 15th.  Anyone can bring donations that 
evening.  If you miss that evening, items can be dropped off 
at Darlene Coulling’s home at 2 Jose Martin, but please call 
her at 772-466-9145 prior to taking donations over.  The 
deadline for donations is Monday, January 28th. 

 
PILOT CLUB SPAGHETTI DINNER 

The years dinner is in memory of Ray Tudino.  Tickets are $10 
each which includes salad, spaghetti with homemade sauce 
and meatballs, garlic bread, dessert, coffee and/or iced tea.  
We will also have door prizes and a 50/50.  Dinner will be 
served from 4 – 5 pm, doors will open at 3:30.  Feel free to 
BYOB.  Tickets are available at the Rec Desk and  will be sold 
in the card room on Monday 1/21 from 8:30 – 9:30.   

 
LADIES GOLF 1/9/19 – BEST POKER HAND 
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1st with a pair of 5’s Beth Reeder & Joan Aldridge 
2nd with a pair of 2’s – Carol Perella&BettyAnnCondello 

Birdie Pool:  Patty Berry & Donna Knapp 
 

MEN’S GOLF WINNERS 1/16/19 
“A” Flt: 1st Dan Burman, 2nd Wayne Marshall, 3rd Norm 

Janelle, 4th Rich Lininger 
“B” Flt: 1st Cookie Giordano, 2nd Dave Lazarczyk,3rd Ron 

Davis, 4th Teddy Smoot 
“C” Flt: 1st Tom Reisinger, 2nd John Shandorf, 3rd Chuck 

Howard, 4th Ralph Prete 
Closest to pin 

Dave Lazarczyk, John Jornov 
Birdie Pool 

John Bosworth, Tom Reisinger 
 

TRIVIA WITH DAN & PAUL 
The next trivia night will be Wednesday, 2/6/19.  Doors will 
open at 5:30 with trivia running from 6 – 8 pm.  This is held 
in the auditorium, tables of 8, no cell phones allowed to be 
‘on’, bring your own snacks. Ice is provided. Cost is $3 per 
person, payable at the door.  All monies are returned in 
prizes.  50/50 – half to ticket buyers, half to Dan & Paul.   
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Rencontre de tous les Canadiens 

Notre deuxième rencontre de la saison 2019 se tiendra à 
l'auditorium, vendredi le 1er Février 2019 à  16:00 h. Formule 
Potluck et activité shuffleboard. Nous vous demandons de 
signer la feuille installée au tableau extérieur près de la salle 
Arts &Crafts afin de nous laisser savoir le nombre de 
personnes qui seront présentes.Nous vendrons les cartes de 
membres au coût de $7.50 chacune. Apportez vos idées 
pour faire de nos renontres un succès à la hauteur de vos 
attentes.Rendez-vous à 16h00 à l`auditorium pour la 
formation des équipes de shuffleboard. Suivra le cocktail 
puis le repas.Au plaisir de vous rencontrer, anciens et 
nouveaux membres. 

Gérard, Lyne, Michèle, Michelle, Marc    

Meeting for all Canadians 

We will have our second meeting for the season 2019 in the 
auditorium Friday, February the 1st at 4:00 p.m. It will be a 
Potluck and a shuffleboard activity. Please sign up on the 
sheet on the exterior wall, near the Arts & Crafts room, to let 
us know how many people will attend. We will sell the 
membership cards at $7.50 each.  Any ideas to improve our 
meeting are very welcome.The meeting place is at the 
auditorium at 4.00 p.m. We will assign the teams for the 
shuffleboard and after the game, we will have our cocktail 
and the lunch.We are looking forward to seeing you, old and 
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new members. 

Gérard, Lyne, Michele, Michelle, Marc 

CHESTER C. WYNNE MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 
We are once again pleased to tell you about the Chester C. 
Wynne Memorial Scholarship program.  For those of you 
who did not know Chet, he had a strong belief in the value of 
education.  He himself had to leave school at a very early age 
to help support his mother and three sisters.  However, he 
educated himself by reading, traveling and observing.  He 
strongly supported the value of education as the primary 
way people could enrich their lives and those of their 
families. 
In honor of his beliefs, we are funding a Scholarship Program 
again this year.  Those eligible to apply are Employees of 
Wynne Building Corporation, Residents of Spanish Lakes 
Communities and the children or grandchildren of the above.  
To be eligible, the candidate must fill out an application and 
be enrolled in or plan to attend an accredited College or 
University located in the State of Florida.  The scholarship 
may be applied for through March 31st.  Awards will be 
announced in May.  Decisions regarding the awarding of 
scholarships will be made by our own committee.  
Applications are available in our Clubhouse or by writing to 
 Chester C. Wynne Memorial Scholarships 
 8000 South US 1, Suite 402 
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 Port St. Lucie, FL  34952 
Or call 772-878-5513 ext 6410 

 
 

JANUARY MEETING AND EVENTS 
* denotes an article in this bulletin 

18 Happy Hour      5:00 
20 *HOA Man of 100 Voices     7:00 
21  Tennis Club Meeting   TBA 
22 Dart League Pizza Party     5:00 
23 Bocce Meeting      3:30 
25 *Appleknockers Club Meeting    5:00 
26 *Tennis Club 50’s Dance     7:00 
27 *Pilot Club Spaghetti Dinner    4:00 
28 Shuffleboard Club Meeting    3:00 
29 *COP Appreciation Night Pot Luck  5:00 
30 HOA Meeting      7:00 
31 Book Club      7:00 
 

FEBRUARY MEETINGS AND EVENTS 
         *Denotes an article in this bulletin 

01 *Canadian Club     4:00 
02 *Hospice Square Dance    7:00 
04 *Ice Cream Social     1:00 
06 Men’s Golf Meeting   11:00 
06 *Dan & Paul Trivia     6:00 
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07 *Breakfast      9:00 
08 *Elder Lawyer Seminar     2:00 
10 Fitness Games After Party     2:00 
10  Village Cart    12:00 
12 COP Meeting      1:00 
13 VNA B/P Clinic      8:30 
13 Ladies Golf Meeting   11:00 
13  Pickleball Meeting     3:30 
13 Veteran’s Club Meeting     7:00 
14 Michigan Club Meeting     5:00 
15 Happy Hour      5:00 
16 HOA Valentines Dance     7:00 
17 Tennis Club Beatle Guys     6:00 
19 New England Club     5:00 
     ………. and more to be added in the next bulletin……... 
    
 
 


